
ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  

November 15, 2010
Presiding Chair: President Sheree Haggan
Conducting Chair: Vice President Jim Butler

 Call To Order: 3:17 PM
 Attendance: Senator Choate Absent and Excused, Senator Aidar 

Absent and Excused, Senator Gonzalez Absent and Excused, 
Senator Abdullaev Absent and Excused, and Senator Coakley 
Absent and Excused.

 Guests: 
o Gyoice Abatey:

 The Nursing Program is requesting funds from the 
Student Senate’s Special Funding Account in the 
amount of $120 to help laminate posters made for 
the troops.

o Aylin Umarova:
 Canyon Ridge High School Dance Team is looking for 

a way to earn money for their dance competitions. 
President Haggan is looking into ways to help them. 

 Agenda Approval: Passed
 Minutes Approval: Passed

Committee Reports

 Advertising:
o We continued working on the Toilet Paper this week. 

 Ambassadors
o On November 10, 2010 we talked about Interclub, grades, 

and the International Dinner. 
 Athletic Connection:

o This week we got our Scream Team tee-shirts. We also got 
shirts for the students and they were handed out during 
the game. Men and Women's games are Thursday, Friday 
and Saturday from 6:00 PM-8:00 PM for women and 8:00 
PM- 10:00 PM for men. Scream Team will be discussing 
upcoming events and activities regarding athletics. 

 Campus Recreation:
o This week I came up with a survey to find out about 

student interest in outdoor actives and I gave it to Graydon
to make it available to the students. 
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including two new treadmills.

o Last weekend the Triathlon Club did a fundraiser at the 
Harvest Festival, and made about $550.

 Community Service:
o Our community service project went really well! Thank you 

to all of you who were able to make it. Connie, from the 
Crisis Center, was very grateful for our support. She said 
we saved her hundreds of dollars. 

o World Aids Day. Don't forget that on November 30th we'll be
filling up balloons and making ribbons for our December 
community service project. We then will have those who 
signed up hand them out on the following day, December 
1st.

 Diversity Council:
o We had our regular meeting on Friday, November 12th at

2:00 PM. We were discussing the upcoming International
Week. You can get free tickets at Student Activities Office. 

 Eagle Hall:
o In our Eagle Hall meeting, we discussed the Guitar Hero 

Tournament. The winners were given gift cards for iTunes.  
The turnout for the tournament was great.

 Interclub:
o Interclub held a meeting on November 9th with great 

attendance. At the meeting we approved the Soccer Club. I
asked for input on a new Ropes Course policy and received 
constructive feedback from the clubs’ Interclub 
Representatives. We also went over Interclub’s next big 
event, Lane of Trees. Lane of Trees will take place from 
December 3rd-December 10th. Senator Tapia and I are 
working hard to ensure that the Lane of Trees event is even
bigger than last year, with even greater club participation.

 Off Campus Centers:
o We have been planning what to do for finals week at the 

outreach centers.
 Program Board:

o Weekly Events:  Tues. (11/16) Bowling Night; Fri. (11/19) 
Feel Good Friday.  

 Public Relations:
o This last week we did not attend the radio stations because

there was no school on Thursday. Mary made the video 
with Graydon and posted it on facebook. They will post 
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this week and announce the upcoming events. We will also 
be sending out a mass email for the warm clothes drive, 
and update it on the website.  

 Sustainability:
o In this week’s meeting we divided into groups. In one group

we talked about a survey that will be sent to teachers and 
students through their email. The other group focused on 
the recycling at school and ways to improve it.

 Treasurer’s Report:
o I will be updating the budget every two weeks, so we can 

see what is happening. 

New Business

 Soccer Club: 
o A motion was made to approve the Soccer Club as a new 

club on campus. The new Soccer Club was approved as a 
new club on campus. 

 Lane of Trees:
o In the past Interclub had the support of the Student 

Senate, and they would like us to help them decide 
whether to get a real tree or an artificial tree. 

o A motion was made to use an artificial tree for the Lane of 
Trees for Student Senate. The motion to use an artificial 
tree was approved. 

 Grant Application:
o The Grant Application for the nursing students was put in 

motion to be approved. The Grant Application was 
amended so that Student Senate will fund the $120 grant 
in contingency that the Community Service Council cannot.

 Leadership Training:
o It is important to know what your leadership style is and 

what your strengths are. It is also important to play to your
strengths. It is important to find strengths not only in 
yourself, but in your group as well. 

 Boys and Girls Club:
o Every Thursday the Boys and Girls Club has a program 

called Elevate. This program teaches kids life skills.  They 
would like to have Senators come and speak to them on 
December 2nd. 

o They would also like Student Senate to work with the teens
during the week before Christmas. 
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Executive Reports

 Vice President’s Report: 
o The Senate tee-shirts are being made, and will be here 

soon.
o Thank you to everyone who attended the Community 

Service Project, you all did a wonderful job, and I 
appreciated how respectful you all were. 

o It is so important that all of us take control of our schooling
this semester. Study hard, and if you need to take time off 
be sure to let us know. Remember your priorities. 

 President’s Report:
o Thank you to Senator Kadric and Senator Ramirez for 

working so diligently on the Toilet Paper. 
o Thank you to Treasurer Chabuka for working so hard on the

International Dinner. Be sure to help Treasurer Chabuka 
with anything that you can.

o Thank you to Senator Aidar and Senator Taylor for working 
on the Talent Show for the International Dinner as well.

o Thank you to Senator Ochoa for taking on the jacket 
project. 

o Thank you to Athletic Connection for filling up the Student 
Section. You have done a great job advertising the games. 

o Thank you to my ushers as well. It is not the easiest job to 
usher people at the basketball games, and you all did a 
great job. 

 Advisor’s Report: 
o Thank you for all of your birthday wishes, it made it the 

best day ever. 
o Thank you for all of your participation at the Basketball 

games. 
o There is a trustees meeting tonight, and we have two new 

trustees who were elected and will be sworn in.
o Thank you to Treasurer Chabuka and the rest of the 

Diversity Council members for all of their work with the 
International Education Week. 

o Thursday President Haggan and I will be speaking about 
the College of Southern Idaho at a conference.  

Adjourned on motion by Senator Guevara at 4:31 PM


